May 24, 1998

John R. Townshend

Chair ESSIC Search Committee

Meteorology Department

3433 Computer and Space Science Building

College Park

Maryland 20742-2425

Dear Dr. Townshend,

It is my pleasure to strongly support Dr. Peter Lyster for one of the ESSIC faculty positions. I would suggest the associate professor level as he already has significant experience in both teaching and supervision of graduate students. 

As a computer scientist and high-energy physicist, I cannot directly judge Peter's detailed professional capabilities. However I have worked with many computational scientists in several application areas and in this role I can evaluate his abilities. Thus my unreserved excellent recommendation has significance in this peer group. Peter is a serious thoughtful scientist who possesses strong leadership and technical ability.

My assessment is based on the three-year collaboration with his first Grand Challenge (92-95) where my group participated in parallelizing the Data Assimilation code.

His published papers include both innovative new approaches to Kalman filters and more programmatic analyses of the development and use of large-scale computational systems. Further he has shown excellent leadership qualities in the two NASA Grand Challenges in which he has been a key figure.

Peter’s respect from NASA is shown by his selection as an application expert for the 1996 PAWS (petaflops) workshop.

I can make direct comparisons with his colleagues at JPL before he moved to the East Coast. I would rate him, for instance, in a clearly higher class than his respected collaborators Patterson and Ferraro who I know well from my time at Caltech when I worked closely with this group at JPL.

Finally I note that Peter successfully supervised a really good Syracuse Ph.D. student Gregor von Laszewski (of whom I was the formal adviser). Gregor's Ph.D. work (based on Peter's Grand Challenge) was well respected and earned him a coveted postdoc at Argonne National Laboratory.

 I would be happy to give further details if necessary and believe Peter will help form a strong ESSIC team.

Yours Sincerely,

Geoffrey C. Fox

Director of NPAC,

Professor of Computer Science, and Physics

Phone: 315 443 2163    Fax 315 443 4741       email gcf@npac.syr.edu,

WorldWideWeb:  http://www.npac.syr.edu

